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MoF/HRD-DoS/2(1)2020/119 11 September 2020
NOTIFICATION

In subsequent to the decision of 160" HRC meeting held on 9 September 2020, the Ministry of
Finance would like to notify that due to the current COVID-19 situation and in line with the Budget
Notification vide no. MoF/Budget.Notification/2020-21/02 dated 29 June 2020 for Financial Year
2020-21, the annual transfer proposals for the year 2020, shall be observed as follows:

1. The transfers of the employees of the Ministry due for the year 2020 will not be initiated.

2. The transfers on request will be facilitated on genuine grounds as per the Transfer Guidelines
of the Ministry but the transfer grant shall not be paid.

3. Some transfers may be facilitated by the Ministry on public interest on need based.
Therefore, those individuals who want to apply for transfer on genuine grounds may submit their

application to HRD, Ministry of Finance endorsed by the HRC of the respective agencies latest by 31
October 2020. However, Sl. 2 of above would apply.

Kindly submit the application along with the supporting documents to respective focal HR officers via
email as detailed below:

Finance Officer & Accountant (@ tshewangtenzin@mof.gov.bt

Revenue, Customs & Tax Officials @ tzangpo@mof.gov.bt
Internal Auditor @ tlhamo@mof.gov.bt
Procurement Officials @ cdorji@mof.gov.bt

(Tashi Namgyel)

Chief HR Officer
Copy to:
1. Dasho Secretary, MoF, Thimphu
2. Director General, Department of National Properties,MoF, Thimphu
3. Director General, Department of Revenue & Customs,MoF, Thimphu
4. Director, Department of Public Accounts,MoF, Thimphu
5. Director, Directorate of Service, MoF, Thimphu
6. Offtg. Chief Internal Auditor, Central Coordinating Agency (CCA), MoF, Thimphu
7. Office copy
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